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Narrandera High School  

Issue 6 Week 2 Term 2 Tuesday 3rd May 2022 

Dear NHS Families,  

We have had a positive start to term 2 at NHS.  

This term our school will operate with a number of COVID-smart measures that have 

been developed with NSW Health to minimise transmission and keep schools open. 

These key measures include: 

• rapid antigen testing (RAT) of students and staff who have COVID-19 symptoms or 

are identified as close contacts 

• vaccinations 

• maximising ventilation 

• encouraging regular hand washing and continuing enhanced cleaning of schools 

• assessing risk and applying appropriate safeguards across activities and events 

• learning from home where face-to-face learning is not possible 

In certain circumstances NSW Health and the Department of Education may advise that 

certain COVID-smart measures be temporarily reintroduced at school.  

These temporary measures may include: 

• ceasing large indoor gatherings 

• ceasing off-site and inter-school activities 

• mask wearing for adults and high school students 

• limiting visitors to schools 

• separating cohorts of students 

• learning from home or remotely 

Close contacts attending school 

The announcement to ease the isolation requirements for close contacts was made on 20 

April 2022. This will enable students and staff who are close contacts and have no symp-

toms to continue to attend school if they follow guidelines agreed with NSW Health.  

Note that staff and students who have had confirmed COVID-19 in the last 12 weeks do 

not have to comply with the following guidelines if they become a household or close 

contact and are not required to self-isolate or test unless they develop new COVID-19 

symptoms. 

Close contacts attending school will need to adhere to the following in addition to the 

NSW Health guidelines: 

• They must notify the school if they are intending to return under this provision. 

• They should conduct a daily RAT and return a negative result each morning before 

 attending school for 5 school days. 

• They must wear a mask indoors except when eating or exercising.  
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• No student or staff member identified as a close contact will be permitted to participate in over

 night excursions, including school camps. 

• Any visitor to a school site who is a close contact is required to advise the school that they are a 

 close contact before they come on site. These visitors should conduct a daily RAT and return a 

 negative result before attending. They must also wear a mask indoors at all times.  

Show Team Success 

The Narrandera High Show Team have followed up on their recent success of champion school at the Na-

tional Angora Trophy Show in Goulburn by also taking out the champion school title in the Angora Goats 

section at the Sydney Royal Easter Show for the second year in a row.  

The Royal Easter Show Team consisted of: Maddison Clifford, Clayton Ewers, Isaiah Hutchison, Hannah 

McDonald, Talara Wolter, Alex Wright, Ruby Hewitt, Mikalie Vearing, Madeline Fraser, Mr Matthew Shady 

and Miss Emma Charles.  

The team won places in all sections of competition, including the paraders, wether and youth handlers 

competitions. The most pleasing results were:  

• Champion School - Angora 

• Reserve Champion School - Angora 

• Champion Sires Progeny under 12 months 

• 1st pair of angoras under 12 months 

• 1st in the production class for both under 12 months and for over 12 months 

• 1st, 2nd and 3rd in schools wether competition 

Other pleasing individual results were Madeline Fraser who was awarded Reserve Champion Junior Judg-

es Competition. She is now eligible for the National Championships.  

Highly commended (junior judges) were Clayton Ewers, Ruby Hewitt, Alex Wright.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are very proud of our team and our goats! 

 
Cross Country and Athletics Carnival  
 
  The new dates for these events (weather permitting) are:  

• Cross Country - Wednesday 11 May Periods 5 and 6 (week 3) 

• Athletics Carnival - Wednesday 18 May - all day (week 4)  

Strike Update – Tomorrow Wednesday 4 May  
 
On 26 April the NSW Teachers Federation voted to hold state-wide industrial action in the form of a 24 

hour strike on Wednesday 4 May 2022.  

While our school will still be open, we will only be providing minimal supervision of students tomorrow. 

Minimal supervision means that normal classes will not operate but temporary class structures and a 

modified timetable will be in place to meet safety and supervision requirements.  

 

These results are representative of the commitment and skill of the team and the 

high-quality agriculture program that has been developed over the last few years at 

Narrandera High School. Special thanks to Mr Matt Shady who has led our angora 

goats development at the school in his role of Agriculture teacher.  
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AFL 

Staffing Update 
 
This term we have welcomed the following new staff to our school:  

• Erin Golding – Art  

• Judy Ing – Careers 

• Melissa Mudd – English / Literacy Coaching  

• Mark Sykes – SLSO (MC Class and Attendance)  

• Ashley Beer has also moved into the full-time SLSO position in the Autism class.  

• Rebecca Rowlings—English (from week 6) 

 

Next Friday, 13 May will be my last day as Principal of Narrandera High School. I would like to thank the 

entire NHS community for their support during my 5 years at Narrandera. I will leave the school with many 

fond memories. NHS will always hold a special place in my heart and I will be watching with interest the 

happenings at NHS as I move into my new position as Principal at Yanco Agricultural High School. I am con-

fident that Ms Simone Walsh will capably lead the school as Acting Principal for the remainder of the 2022 

school year. Congratulations on your appointment Simone. Recruitment for a permanent Principal at NHS 

will take place in Term 4 this year for a 2023 start.  

 

Kind Regards,  

Marni Milne  

Principal  

Sam, Jaxon, Darcy & Isaiah are in Wollongong this week representing Riverina at the U15’s State 

Championships.  We wish them all well  
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2022 NAPLAN 
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NHS NAPLAN TIMETABLE 
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2022 NAPLAN 
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SCHOOL PHOTOS 
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HOMEWORK CENTRE 

STUDENT CONCESSION CARDS 

You may be entitled to concession travel on NSW public transport (Trains, bus-

es, light rail, metro, Sydney Ferries and NSW Trainlink services. 

Students enrolled in a NSW or ACT secondary school or non-government sec-

ondary school are eligible to apply. 

Please contact the school so that we can apply for you.  You must be over 16.  

There is no cost. 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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